
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 

 

In the Matter of the Application of Southwestern   ) 
Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri For ) 
Review and Reversal of North American Number  ) File No. IO-2012-0107 
Plan Thousands-Block Pooling Administrator’s  ) 
Decision to Withhold Numbering Resources   ) 
 

 

ORDER SETTING TIME FOR RESPONSES 
 
Issue Date:  October 19, 2011 Effective Date:  October 19, 2011 
 

On October 6, 2011, Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri, 

filed an application for review and reversal of the decision of the North American Numbering 

Plan Administrator to withhold numbering resources.  On October 17, 2011, the Staff of the 

Missouri Public Service Commission filed a Staff Recommendation suggesting the 

Commission approve AT&T’s Request and further suggests the Commission approve the 

opening of a new code for AT&T Missouri to utilize one block of one thousand numbers.   The 

Commission will shorten AT&T Missouri’s response time to Staff’s recommendation and 

responses shall be filed as set out below. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. Any responses to Staff’s Recommendation, specifically to Staff’s suggestion of 

opening a new code, shall be filed no later than 10:00 a.m., October 24, 2011. 

 

 

 



 

2. This order shall be effective upon issuance. 

BY THE COMMISSION 
 
 
( S E A L ) 
 

Steven C. Reed 
Secretary 

Harold Stearley, Deputy Chief Regulatory  
Law Judge, by delegation of authority  
pursuant to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 19th day of October, 2011. 
 

koenic
Steve Reed


